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Local Teacher Spends Summer Teaching Marine Sciences
Dr. Michael Gibson, a professor at the University of Tennessee at Martin, spent his summer teaching geology at the Dauphin Island Sea Lab in Dauphin Island, Ala. 

The Dauphin Island Sea Lab (DISL) is the common name to the Marine Environmental Sciences Consortium (MESC). The MESC consists of 22 colleges and universities in the state of Alabama. DISL is recognized regionally and nationally as a top marine sciences institution of academic and research distinction. 

Four different sessions are held in the summer with college students from undergraduate and graduate programs from any MESC school flocking to Dauphin Island. Each session provides a variety of classes: from Dolphins and Whales, to Hurricanes of the Gulf Coast. College professors from around the Southeast also travel to Dauphin Island to teach these classes each summer. 
Dr. Gibson is no stranger to the Gulf Coast; he has been teaching at DISL since 2006. Each summer he has taught Marine Geology, and this summer he added a second class- Coastal Geomorphology. This was Dr. Gibson’s first time teaching Coastal Geomorphology, and he was fascinated by the new topic. 

“I was able to involve the class in a real-life situation, namely the erosion of DISL Beach area. We looked at the sediment removal since the construction of the groins in 1909. I think that made the class much more meaningful to the students to investigate a real geologic issue facing Dauphin Island.” said Gibson. Groins are a structure which inhibit water flow and limit the movement of sediment.
Sediment is a focal point in Gibson’s two classes. In Marine Geology, students studied the sedimentary processes with an emphasis on the northeast Gulf of Mexico. The class took trips to the coast and into Mobile Bay, which appeared to be the favorite portion for the students.
“It doesn’t matter if we are doing fieldwork on the beach, in the marsh, or from the deck of a vessel, or if it rainy or sunny, there is never a bad class day at the beach!” claimed Gibson. 

While the students left with new knowledge about geology in the ocean, Dr. Gibson concluded his eighth summer with the DISL with new experiences and student perspectives. 
